St. Albans Township P.O. Box 346 Alexandria, Ohio 43001 740-924-7691

August 1st, 2023 Roll Call 7:00 PM

Pledge of Allegiance

Minutes/Fund balances- I saw no changes in the minutes as we signed checks and reviewed Minutes this past weekend.

I would like to thank all of the requests to speak-as always we allow each concerned person 3 minutes to state their concern. We have received so many for tonights meeting we will go from the list I have received. I hope we dont miss anyone who sent them in. We will continue this direction at this time

Administrator-Jim Lenner
Garage Updates-Dave Sapp
Zoning-Woody Fox
Fire Department Report -Chief Mike Theisen

OLD UNFINISHED BUSINESS

- 1). I would personally like to thank Smalls for getting battee level coated and giving us a little material to complete around the bridge on legend lane in preparation for the Tar and chip.
- 2). I have stayed in contact with Winn-Waste and now have an agreement that was a modest 5% increase for the next year agreement. I will read the amounts.
- 3). We have received a nice amount of applications for the BZA board and we will make a decision in an executive session at the end of our regular meeting and communicate with the individual who was appointed and thank the others.
- 4). The BZA hearing that took place here at the firehouse on July 19th will be continued as our zoning inspector will/and has addressed
- 5). The other Hearing for the concrete plant brought to the township zoning board was denied 5-0 as we had a full house at the Church, our community did a nice job and decorum was maintained.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1). The Hartford Fair starts this Sunday, that is why we are meeting early in August
- 2). I have produced samples of your business cards-please approve so I can print at my shop.
- 3). Frank Reed the attorney representing Denison and Granville said he would help any way he can. He has worked with our prosecutor at the AG office.